INCOME TAX EMPLOYEES FEDERATION,
Manishinath Bhawan, A/2/95, Rajouri Garden,
New Delhi 110 027
Cir. No. 13/12-15                                                                   Dated: 21st January,2013.
Dear Comrades,
Two days General Strike of the Central Govt. employees on 20th & 21st Feb. 2012.
            The Secretariat met on 19.1.2013 and discussed at length the steps to be taken to make the two day general strike slated for 20th and 21st Feb, 2013 a resounding success amongst the Income Tax employees.  Some comrades opined that the two day strike being a bold attempt, will face certain difficulties and steps must be taken to overcome those with systematic and sustained campaign programme.  The meeting also noted that unlike 12th December, 2012, there would be general mobilization of the working class throughout the country which must help out immensely in our campaign.  The meeting, therefore, decided that the circle leadership must embark upon an extensive campaign programme reiterating the 15 point charter of demands on which we already had organized a day’s strike along with the national issues, which are being focused by the entire working class in the country.  The meeting also noted that since 12 national Trade Unions including INTUC and BMS have decided to join the strike action,  their affiliates amongst the Central Government employees might participate in the strike giving impetus to the action and the criticism normally erupts whenever we go for industrial action might not be emerging this time. While these are positive factors to make the strike successful, the 48 hour duration of the strike might instil a certain amount of reluctance on the part of our members.  This must be taken as a challenge and the campaign must specifically address to erase this reluctance.  As in the past, it has also been decided that some of the Secretariat Members will visit the certain important and big cities where the concentration of our employees are there and organize meetings.  The programme thus chalked out for the Secretariat members is annexed.  The empanelled Secretariat members may fix the date of their visit to the indicated places in consultation with the respective Circle General Secretaries.  As per the decision taken in the National Secretariat of the Confederation we are to serve the Strike Notice on 22nd January, 2013.  The Central Headquarters will be serving the strike notice on the given date.  The Circles may intimate the Cadre Controlling Authorities about the strike enclosing the copy of the notice served on the CBDT either on 22nd Jan. 2013 or a date thereafter but before 30th January, 2013.  The format of the notice to be served on the Cadre Controlling Authorities and the Charter of Demands in two parts are enclosed.
With greetings,
Yours fraternally,
(KP Rajagopal)
Secretary General.
